Approved Minutes
October 22, 2012
Conference Call

Chief Lorenzen called the meeting to order at 2:34p.m. Roll Call showed the following members were present: Lorenzen, Farmer, Steier, McKelvey, Paschke and Dehmlow.

Minutes from September 10, 2012 were reviewed with no changes. Motion by McKelvey to approve the minutes as presented, 2nd by Farmer. All voted in favor of the motion - minutes are approved.  The financial reports for the IPOA were presented by Dehmlow for the month of September, 2012. After discussion, there was a motion to approve the financial report by Steier, 2nd by McKelvey. All voted in favor of the motion - Financial report approved.
  
Conference
Dehmlow requested the Board begin discussing locations and speakers for next year's conference. The Board discussed the overall costs and concluded that we would like to reduce the cost to attend next year's training. We discussed having one speaker vs. offering several different blocks of training, advantages and disadvantages. The Board agreed on a central location for next year's training. Sgt. Farmer and Major Steier volunteered to act as Co-Chairs for the 2013 Annual Conference. They will work on finding the location and speakers for the event. It was suggested that we contact the FBI and F.L.E.T.C. for possible programs to be offered. They will report back to the Board on their findings and suggestions AT THE NOVEMEBER 30TH MEETING.
 
Legislative
Kellie updated the Board on the recent Regional Legislative meetings that were hosted by the IPOA. She has received several favorable comments from legislators that attended and believes that we should continue with these efforts in the future. This Wednesday, Kellie and Gus along with other Associations will be meeting with the Governor's Office to discuss Pension issues. There are no proposed changes at this time. Chief Lorenzen thanked Kellie on behalf of the IPOA for her work to set up the Regional Meetings and getting the legislators to attend. The Board agreed in the value of these meetings and would like to continue them next year. 

By-Laws
Dehmlow read a letter from Laddie Jobe representing the Des Moines Police Burial. He is asking for clarification on the Life Memberships. The Board discussed the issue and will have something ready for next year's conference. General consensus that we would offer the life membership upon retirement with a minimum years of service included.

Old Business
Discussion was held on the IPOA donation to help with the cost of the Flag Pole at the new location for the Iowa Peace Officers Memorial. Dehmlow advised that the money has been set aside and he is waiting for the request and where to send the money.  Chief Lorenzen will check on this again and we will make the donation when all information is available.
Kellie will have the language ready for the Dec 1st meeting concerning Sales Tax for Off Duty Employment.
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New Business
The Board discussed Political Endorsements made by members of the Board. As a Not for Profit Assn. we are prohibited from making such endorsements as a Board. Kellie shared her concerns about using our titles or positions when making such endorsements, she recommended it was not advisable for us to do so, all members agreed. This does not in any way prohibit us as individuals from supporting candidates of our choice. In the past, the Board has refused to take sides in elections. This issue was also referred to the By-Laws for clarification if we are looking to make any changes next year. 

The Board discussed the appointment of Dean Sharp to the IPOA Board. Chief Lorenzen has been in contact with Dean and his Chief, Ralph O'Donnell who has given his full support. Sharp has submitted a brief Bio to the Board and is very interested in getting involved and is fully aware of the commitment. Motion by McKelvey, 2nd by Farmer to appoint Dean Sharp of the Council Bluffs Police Dept. to a vacant seat on the Board, to be approved by the membership at the next annual meeting. All members voted in favor-motion passed.

The Joint Public Safety meeting will be December 1st at the Polk County Jail. Kellie will prepare our Legislative Issues prior to that meeting; this will include a joint legislative bill that she intends to move forward on our behalf. The Board will be able to finalize our resolutions at the next Board Meeting.

NEXT IPOA BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 30TH AT MOTOR VEHICLE DIVISION HQ IN ANKENY AT 2PM     

Motion to adjourn by Farmer, 2nd by McKelvey. All voted in favor of the motion. Meeting adjourned at 3:22p.m.

Respectfully,

Terry Dehmlow
